
NOTICE TO MARKET PARTICIPANTS—RELEASE OF DATA TO THE NEW 
YORK PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
 
Pursuant to the Public Service Commission (“PSC”) orders in Case Number 00-E-1380, 
dated August 14, 2000 and August 23, 2000, the staff of the PSC has requested access to 
certain information regarding UCAP markets and generator reference levels.   
 
Specifically, the PSC seeks bid data for the installed capacity auctions held from 
February through April 2005; the MW amounts of UCAP sold, including amounts sold 
under bilateral contracts, by each generating unit for each month of that period; the MW 
amounts of UCAP each generating unit was certified to sell for each month; the amounts 
of Dependable Maximum Net Capability for each generating unit for the Winter 
Capability Period; and the amounts of UCAP sold by out of state resources during the 
same period.   
 
The PSC has also requested all generator reference levels for the Summer 2005 
Capability Period for energy, start-up, and minimum generation.   
 
The NYISO will make these data available to the PSC staff beginning on June 17, 2005 
in accordance with the provisions contained in those orders for the protection and 
treatment of confidential information.   
 
 
 
 
 


